Kingfield Neighborhood Association

Board Meeting Minutes

March 11, 2009 

7 PM-- MLK Park

Present – Arthur Knowles, Diana Schleisman, Marie Wolf, Chris Sur, Tom Parent, JobyLynn SassilyJames, Mark, David Saddoris, Robyn Bipes, David Brandow, Chris DeParde, David Potosky

Community Forum

Elizabeth Glidden – Spoke about budget cuts and LGA (local gov’t aid) formula.  The Governor unallotted $13 million from the City.  There have been cuts to ongoing state aid payments.  The closed pension systems are paid by Minneapolis taxpayers.  The shortfall has mushroomed.  2009 is being addressed with one time fixes.  2010 will pose serious problems.  The City wants to merge city pensions into a state pension program.  Glidden urges the board to contact local politicians about getting state tax funds to assists neighborhoods.

Mike McEnaney – Talks about proposed changes to neighborhood school choice system.  There is a potential for division in the neighborhood about how this should be handled.  Parent attended a community meeting last night and there is a lot of anxiety about how this will affect the neighborhood.  Not a lot of concrete proposals as yet.  There are concerns about division over what would be the community school, and whether and how the neighborhood would be divided.  Some of this is driven about busing costs.  Bipes asks about role of KFNA in this process.  Tom suggests that this is an open question.  KFNA is an organized neighborhood body and it is up to us to decide how to best use that on behalf of the neighborhood.  Meeting information is on the web site.  Brauer suggests devoting part of annual meeting to this topic.  Potosky suggests getting flyers out to residents.  Glidden suggests getting information/concerns to the school district early and push the district to explain why they are presenting the options that they are.  Bipes suggests that we might be able to put together a primer for people who do not have children and understand the issues.

Elizabeth Glidden reported on 35W.  This summer will be worse than last summer.  More projects will be occurring.  Possibility of a temporary 46th street ramp, but there are a number of problems with this as well.  Glidden is an advocate for neighborhood to MnDOT.  Also, there may be information coming out in the next month about the access project, which relates to reconfiguring freeway and ramps in area.  The city, county, and MnDOT took another look at the area around Lake Street.  Consultants have just finished work and will be public soon.  The consultants will not be making recommendations, but instead will give options with dollar figures,

Experience Southwest.com – Mark B. introduced Matt Perry, president of NEHBA to address issue.  KFNA was one of two organizations to help the organization exist.  ExperienceSouthwest.com is one of many projects of the Association.  The organization wants to the neighborhood to have a “Top of Mind” brand for the neighborhood.  That was the thinking behind the web site.  Idea is a “Yellow Pages” with a geographic filter.  Populated with over 2200 businesses.  The Association will continue to market the site.  There is a partnership with the SW Journal.  Chris, the IT person for the association, works with feedback from residents and others to improve the web site and make it more user friendly.  Wolf asked about the mechanism for updating and getting rid of obsolete entries.  Questions are raised about the motion for granting the money.  Sarah Linnes-Robinson looked this up and the original funding request was linked to the web site and questions were originally raised about missing entries.  Brauer moves that KFNA reconsider earlier motion and simply appropriate $750 to the Association based on the presentation by the Association.  Chris Surnds.  All in favor except Tom Parent, who abstains.   

Reports 

· Secretary

· December minutes – David Saddoris suggests changes from paragraph at bottom of page two – change “FM employee” to “KFNA employee.”  Strike “and allow all parties to walk away gracefully.”  Also strike item 1 of David Saddoris motion “Paragraph 3 – determine table dimensions.”    

· February Minutes – Minutes approved with David Saddoris changes

· Treasurer

· Update on Unemployment Claim – KFNA did not file an appeal.  There is no information yet from the unemployment office as to what the KFNA exposure might be.

· Executive Committee

· Staff Review & Recommendations

· Exec Committee recommends increase of Sarah Gleason’s pay to $19.  Brauer moved and Potosky seconded.  DeParde explained the basis for recommendation.  She is performing well and is proactive in the neighborhood.  Sarah L-R recommended the increase and sys that Sarah G. is very efficient.  All in favor except JobyLynn SassilyJames, who abstained.

Budgets – 

The City is three months behind in their payments.  We have sufficient money in the bank for this month but we are watching this issue.

Annual budget – No major changes from last month.  Only changes are bringing in housing loan repayment portion, estimated at $1K per month.  Sarah L-R recommends that we request this money.  Other change is the graphic web design change recommended by David Potosky last month.  No major changes from last year.  Arthur Knowles moves to except proposed budget.  Robyn Bipes seconds.  Unanimous votes in favor.

Walldogs Summary – Sarah L-R put together a summary of he project including money spent, money that came in, and volunteer hours committed.  Over 3400 hours of volunteer time.  The reason for providing P/L statement is to show diversity or projects that supported Walldogs. Final budget – everything got paid for except staff time.  KFNA agreed to a 65/35 split with Lyndale based on administration time put into the project.  The slit came down to a $6,500 expenditure of general administrative time by KFNA.  There will be a movie coming out and a release party.  These will not affect this budget.  There is nothing in the general budget to address issue of anti-graffiti coatings.  Arthur Knowles moves to accept Walldogs budget.  Brauer seconds.  All in favor except Diana Schleisman, who abstains.

Committees and Task Forces:

· Redevelopment and Zoning—approval of co-chair – Robin Bipes moved, Brauer seconded.  All in favor.

· Green submitted report.

· Newsletter came out this week 

· Crime Prevention and Safety (CPaS): Door knocking sign-up – discussion of this project and bringing in restorative justice person for agenda at annual meeting

· King Bridge Partnership - $15K allocated to this.  Sarah L-R discussed with Steve Jevne moving these funds to 35W related bridge issues and 46th Street transit project.

Projects

· Tom recommends attending 4th Annual Community Art Show—aRt: ReDefine, ReCreate, ReInvent.  There are volunteer opportunities.

Annual Meeting – We have a meeting scheduled for before this.  Suggestion to move this April 1.  Tom Parent asks board to confirm attendance.

Taste of Kingfield.  Three restaurants on board.  Anodyne, Victor’s, Butter.  Last year we had six signed up and five that showed up.

Discussion of which members are rotating off the board.  

Sarah L-R suggests that new local businesses be invited to attend and have information.

Question of who can speak at the meeting.  Tom P. will try to confirm who will be present and wanting to speak.

Discussion of possibly staggering he meeting to have annual meeting first and then address school issues.  Sarah L-R asks who we should ask from the school board.  There is a suggestion that Tom Madden of the school board be asked to come and speak, which Sarah L-R will do.

Tom Parent suggests tentative agenda for meeting:

6-7:15 – Restorative Justice and Taste

7:15-8 – KFNA

8-9 – Politicians and schools

KFNA will address additional agenda items at next meeting.

Adjourn at 9:00

